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Gary Gallo of the NDF urges all to beco■e Political Soldiers. 

To the consternation of the 
likes of Dan Rather. Horris Dees. 
and Sam Currin. all three of whom 
pronounced the racialist ■ovement 

dead in North Carolina. the annual 
Raleigh march on the weekend of the 
Hartin Luther King holiday took 
place as usual. This year it was 
organized by the new Southern 
National Front w_hich has succeeded 
Glenn Hiller's White Patriot Party 
as the leading force in Carolina 
White Nationalis ■. 

THE SYSTOI vs. THE WPP 

Horris Dees. the head of the 
very weal thy Southern Poverty Law 
Center. filed a civil suit in 1985 
against Glenn Hiller. his deputy 
Steve Hiller. and their North Caro­
lina-based White Patriot Party 
(WPP) claiming that it was a racist 
paramilitary organization and was 
therefore operating contrary to 
North Carolina law. Hiller settled 
the suit by agreeing not to operate 
as a paramilitiary organization. 
This gave Dees the opportunity to 
reopen the suit in 1986 clai ■ ing 

that the WPP continued to operate 
as a para military organization. 
Dees asked the court to find the 
Hillers and the WPP in contempt of 
court for violating the court­
sanctioned agree~ent reached the 
previous year. 

A PROCEDURAL CI RClJS 

Miller's court-provided attorney 
asked for a jury trial on the con­
te11pt issue as it was. in reality. 
a criminal matter. and this brought 
U.S. Attorney Sam Currin into the 

See RALEIGH. Page 6 
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A Personal Note on the Media 
By Gary Gallo 

On Saturday. January 31st, I 
attended a Ku Klux Klan demonstra­
tion in the tiny town of Easton 
which is on the Eastern Shore of 
Maryland. I did not participate, 
but only observed while moving in 
and around the crowd that had come 
largely out of curiosity. 

The next day I read the follow­
ing account of the event in the 
Washington Post: 

While a crowd of about 350 
blacks and whites pressed against 
the fence surrounding the court­
house lawn chanting •Kn go away■ • 

• four me■bers of the Confederation 
of Independent Orders Knights of 
the Ku Klux Klan stood outside the 
courthouse, protesting the sentenc­
ing of three people convicted of 
burning a cross on the property of 
a black fa■ily on Tilgh■an Island. 

What is interesting about this 
account is that all of it is true, 
except its essence. Yes, there were 
four KKK members demonstrating on 
the courthouse steps. Yes, there 
was a crowd of hundreds of Blacks 
and Whites. But the "crowd" chanted 
nothing. There were six Black men 
with a handwritten sign that said 
"KKK go away" and these men chanted 
this slogan in unison and as loud 
as they could several times, but 
amazingly the Blacks in the crowd 
did not pi cR up the chant. If they 
had it would have been a very bad 
moment for the KK~ at least psy­
chologically, as about 40% of the 
crowd was Black. It was obvious 
that the media was very disappoint­
ed by this development as they 
focused their attention, including 
three television cameras from three 
different stations, on the six 

SPECIAL ACTION ISSUE 

This issue of The Nation­
a 1 is t has been expanded to 
12 pages in order to do 
justice to the racialist 
activities that took place 
in January. Next issue will 
revert to our nor111a l size of 
8 pages. 

chanters. The six Blacks tired 
quickly once they realized that 
they were going to get no help, and 
then one made a 1 i ttl e speech for 
the cameras about how his blood 
flowed red when he was cut just 
like White folks. But the thought 
immediately occurred to me that a 
cow's blood flows red when it is 
cut, so what was the point. Appar­
ently the media got a similar im­
pression of pointlessness and turn­
ed back to the four KKK demonstra­
tors. 

NO STORY 

There were at least 50 media 
peop 1 e there, a 11 desperate for a 
story. But there was no story. What 
to do? Can we go back to our bosses 
empty handed? No, never. So they 
made up a story. And though I only 
saw one newspaper account and one 
TV account I would be wi 11 i ng to 
bet that they all made up the same 
story: that the surprisingly large 
crowd was there to protest the KK~ 
Yes, that is a story that will 
please our masters and make the 
news. Does it bother the reporters 
that it was false? Apparently not. 
After all, the game is to get ahead 
and you don't get ahead by coming 
back without a story. 

In fact there was a good bit of 
sympathy in the crowd for White 
Nationalism and the press could 
easily have reported that, but 
didn't. After a while, I began to 
talk to one of the locals from 
Tilghman Island, a man in his late 
twenties. He asked me where I was 
from as he could tell I was not 
from around there. I told him that 
I was with a racialist group from 
Gaithersburg, and he asked me what 
we were after. I said that we want­
ed seperate nations for Black and 
White and he seemed to agree so I 
gave him some NDF literature; and 
as we continued to talk two of his 
friends asked for 1 i tera ture, and 
then four other younger men came by 
and asted for some. 

A mullato female TV reporter 
from Baltimore saw what was going 
on and asked for literature so I 
gave her our Twin Evils leaflet and 
a copy of The Nationalist. The 
first sentence of the 1 ea fl et ap­
parently confused her as it was 

about rejecting the materialism of 
capitalism and communism. Well, her 
eyes said, what did this have to do 
with hating niggers? She asked me 
to summarize. I told her that if 
she could read then she should do 
so. But she didn't. No doubt she 
filed the same report as the rest. 

THE WEST POINT LIE 

I began to understand that the 
media was institutionally dishonest 
when I was in West Point. In each 
of the four yea rs I was there the 
New York Times did a story about 
Academy reform. Each year it was 
essentially the same story with 
only the names of the mi 1 i tary 
spokesmen changing. The gist of the 
story was that West Point was 
changing its leadership practice 
and that steps were being taken to 
eliminate hazing. The Times re­
porter would come to the Academy 
for an afternoon and would be 
treated like royalty while he in­
terviewed the Commandant, the Sup­
erintendant, the Cadet First Cap­
tain and a coup 1 e of other cadets 
speci a 11 y chosen for the occasion. 
He would be shown the latest vague 
regulations against hazing and he 
would go back to New York fatter, 
drunker, and more deluded than when 
he arrived. But amazingly none of 
these reporters ever stopped by th~ 
hamburger joint where cadets hang 
out (the only one on post) to ask 
real cadets what they thought of 
the system. Some would have told 
the truth if they had been promised 
the anonimity that the press always 
extends to its high level sources. 

The hazing was as extensive and 
as bruta 1 in my last year as it was 
in my first. And in fact, it had 
not changed much since the days 
when the plebe Douglas McArthur was 
put inside a metal locker and slid 
down the stairs. Psychological haz­
ing was all the rage when I was at 
the Academy, but physical hazing 
was sti 11 ever present. For ex­
amp·1 e, plebes were required to 
brace against a wooden locker with 
a nickel placed between the back of 
the neck and the locker. They would 
stand at attention in that position 
until their sweat stuck the nickel 
to the locker or until they col­
lapsed. The tall plebes would often 
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col lapse because when they locked 
their knees to stay upright the 
blood flow to the head would be cut 
off. 

It was the same at the other 
Academies as well. A friend of mine 
from high school attended the Naval 
Academy where they would run the 
plebes in the hall until they 
fell. At one point an upperclassman 
tapped on my friend's chest with 
his knuckle, in a form of Chinese 
water torture, unt i 1 my friend 
collapsed. 

In our military, the official 
regulations are often designed to 
cover the activity that the admin­
stration really wants to take 
place. The real regulations are not 
written, but rather they are oral 
and atmospheric. The vicious 
harassment of underclassmen exists 
because this is what the brass 
wants, and if "discipline" falters 
the officers harass the upperclass­
men in order to get them to harass 
the underclassmen. Military report­
ers know this, so why do they not 
report the truth? Because they do 
not want to be cut off from their 
high level official and unofficial 
sources. There is here an unspoken 
conspiracy of self-interest operat­
ing in which one hand rubs the 
other. Criticism wi 11 only take 
place within certain limits and 
both sides know implicitly where 
the boundaries lie. 

THE FAURISSON MANIPULATION 

I and a friend once accompanied 
the famous revisionist historian, 
Robert Faurisson to the National 
Press Building in Washington D.C. 
for a press conference in which he 
would explain to American reporters 
why, after years of research, he 
had concluded that the Jewish story 
of the "Holocaust" was an histori­
cal lie. 

Later we went down to the office 
of an Arab magazine in the same 
building with an American reporter 
who wrote for the Saudi publ ica­
tion. This reporter quickly wrote 
an account of the press conference 
and was about to wire it when I 
asked to see it. The account was 
completely false and I said this to 
the reporter. He replied, "Of 
course its fa 1 se, but this is what 
they want to read." So the Arabs 
got to read this reporter's fic­
tional account of Robert Fauris-

son's supposed views on Jewish 1 i es 
and the Pal est i ni an prob 1 em. 

A few days later Faurisson, was 
invited to New York by Mike Wal­
lace. CBS 60 Minutes staff in 
Europe had told Wal lace that Faur­
i sson was an excel lent story for 
the show. Faurisson sat down with 
Wa 11 ace for about an hour and ex­
plained his research and his views. 
Faurisson told me that WallaceJ.a 
Jew) was impressed, but that he had 
to consult with his staff. So he 
brought in five other Jews who made 

·-, 
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up his top staff. Faurisson again 
went over his story and in a very 
tense atmosphere these Jews reject­
ed it as a piece for 60 Minutes. It 
is in such fashion that the news is 
ideologically manipulated on a 
daily basis. These Jews decided 
that Americans should not hear how 
Jews have been lying to them. Faur­
is son was too good; there was no 
way that they were going to let 
this brilliant and endearing little 

. Frenchman on American TV. 

See PERSONAL NOTE. Page 9 
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White Rebellion Rocks Georgia County 
The winter winds of White rebel­

lion swept through Forsyth County, 
Georgia, in January, and sent an 
icy chill down the spines of those 
who seek to turn the whole of Amer­
ica into an interracial supermarket 
run for the exclusive benefit of 
the Jews and their non-Jewish plu­
tocratic allies. On two separate 
occasions the working people of 
this al 1-White community turned out 
in mass to protest the System's 
plans to destroy the racial purity 
of the county as a prelude to open­
ing it up for economic exploita­
tion. 

Forsyth is a sleepy rural area 
of 38,000 souls, located less than 
an hour's drive from Atlanta. Phys­
ically, psychologically and social­
ly it is as far removed as one can 
imagine from the sinkholes of ra­
cial decay and spiritual corruption 
which our cities have become. The 
cities are a racial goulash of 
Blacks, Hispanics, Jews, Asians and 
deracinated Whites. Forsyth is all 
White. The cities are slick, sick, 
dirty, frantic, and cynical; For­
syth County is a clean, quiet, 
easygoing pl ace, whose i nhabi tan ts 
believe in values and practice a 
way of life most other White people 
have long since abandoned. 

In 1912, an outraged White popu­
lace forcibly drove out \he few 
Negroes living there in the wake of 

· .. I 

a brutal rape-slaying of a White 
woman by Blacks just across the 
county line. One Forsyth County 
Black was lynched in the expulsion, 
and the rest got the message loud 
and clear. Right down to the pre­
sent, the county has been largely 
bypassed by the racial and social 
decay which has infected so much of 
America. 

But now the capitalists want to 
make Forsyth an integral part of 
Atlanta's dreary urban sprawl. As 
elsewhere, the first step in the 
process of economic rape is the 
destruction of the racial, social 
and cultural homogeneity of the 
community by the infusion of Blacks 
into the area. 

The effort to integrate Forsyth 
against the will of its inhabitants 
got underway on January 17, when 
former Martin Luther King protege 
Hosea Williams attempted to lead an 
interracial column on a •brother­
hood" march through the county. The 
marchers had first been invited by 
some local businessmen, who doubt­
lessly saw Black immigration as 
nothing more than an excel lent 
method of increasing their number 
of customers. 

The havoc to the racial and 
social fabric of their community 
which such a demographic catas­
trophe would occasion did not seem 
to occur at first to the profit~ 

White residents of Forsyth County join with local Hove■ent activists to 
turn bad integrationist de■oiisfrcition. 

blinded entrepreneurs, although 
they quickly withdrew the invita­
tion when word of the march stirred 
vehement protest throughout the 
county. The date of the march, 
chosen in deliberate proximity to 
the na ti ona 1 ho 1 i day honoring the 
despised Black agitator, fueled 
1 oca 1 resentment. One white woman 
told businessman Charles Blackburn, 
who ori gi na 11 y p 1 anned the event, 
"I just don't think it's a good 
idea for you to try to get the 
niggers up here. They's why we 1 i ve 
in Forsyth County-- to get away 
from them." Another woman candidly 
told a Black reporter, •1 wouldn't 
want you to 1 i ve next to me. and 
that's just being honest: The same 
general sentiments were voiced by 
the county's menfollt, only in some­
what stronger 1 anguage. 

AIGRY WHITE CROii> HAL TS NIIROt 

On the day of the first march. 
an angry White crowd of 300. led by 
local Ku Klux Klansmen and other 
White racial activists. greeted 
Williams and his 75 companions with 
howls of derision and a barrage of 
rocks, bottles, and mud. A cordon 
of 70 police officers was unable to 
protect the column from the i nfur­
iated White counter de110nstration. 
anc! halfway through the route the 
march was stopped. Willia■s whined 
to the sympathetic news iaedia that 
the violence was •as bad as Se 1 ma. 
as bad as South Africa.- The halt­
ing of this march was one of the 
few clearcut victories which White 
people have won over the forces of 
racial destruction in the past 20 
years. It was especially signifi­
cant in that it marked one of the 
rare occasions in which an aroused 
White populace and effective local 
leadership by White racialists came 
together at a single moment. It was 
the formula for White victory, and 
the ensuing media outrage served to 
emphasize that the System itself is 
aware how dangerous to its schemes 
this combination can be. Eight 
Whites had been arrested for vio­
lence, seven of them Forsyth County 
residents. Following the breakup of 
the •brotherhood• march, a victory 
rally was held by the Klan, in 
which the crowd, now swollen to 
more than 500, celebrated their 
triumph. 
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I 
-♦ National Democratic Front 

One Race - One Nation - One De•tiny 
The NDF is not just a radical political party, but 
is a movement with a complete philosophy of life, 
a philosophy of service to our nation and sacrifice 
for our people. Only a united people can be great, 
and only a people of one race, one culture and 
one language can be united. 

Suite L290 
444 N. Frederick Ave. 
Gaithersburg, MD 20877 
(301) 670-0159 

JOIN OUR STRUGGLE TO SAVE OUR WHITE 
RACE AND NATION! 

Above is the front and back of the 
NDF business card. We urge all of 
our readers to buy these cards and 
distribute them. They can be placed 

WHITES DEFY SYSTEM INTIMIDATION 

Determined that their defeat 
would not go unavenged, the march­
ers announced a return engagement 
for the following Saturday. Some 
20,000 Blacks and renegade Whites 
dutifully trooped in from Atlanta 
on January 24, bolstered by state­
ments of support by the governor 
and other politicians, and braced 
by sympathetic editorializing in 
the news media. Among those present 
were Coretta Scott King, Black 
comedian Dick Gregory, and former 
(and future) Democratic presiden­
tial hopeful Gary Hart. The second 
march was protected by 1,500 
Georgia National Guardsmen and 700 
pol ice officers. 

This massive show of f6rce (th~ 
marchers and their protectors to­
talled well over half the entire 
population of the county) was de­
signed to intimidate the rebellious 
Whites. As such, it was a complete 
failure. 

A second counter-demonstration 
greeted the marchers, and this time 
some 1,000 hostile Whites were 
present. Rebel flags snapped proud­
ly in the chill winter skies, and 
repeated cries of "White Power" 
split the air. And far from being 
cowed, the mood of the crowd was 
boisterous and defiant. Three out­
of-state racialist organizers were 
arrested for blocking a roadway 
when they symbolically tried to 
stop the march. 

If not for the presence of the 
heavily-armed guardsmen and police 
officers, the second march would 
have ended much the same as the 
first. The Washington Post con­
cluded its story on the second 

in books in librarie~. on bulletin 
boards, on buses, ~tc. Use your 
imagination and spread our message. 
Please send $1.00 for each one 

march with this paragraph: 

"When the marchers had departed, 
a 30 year-old Atlanta construction 
worker who once lived here started 
to leave. ·They'll say they won,' 
said the man, who asked not to be 
i dent i fi ed, • and we'll say we won, 
because this county will still be 
all White, and that's the way it'll 
be for the next 100 years."' 

Maybe, and maybe not. Certainly 
the forces of racial disintegration 
are not going to roll over and play 
dead because a few Georgia farmers 
threw rocks at them. But the White 
victory won in Forsyth County can 
be consolidated, and similar vic­
tories can be won elsewhere when­
ever the White Nationalist Movement 
can be joined to open rebellion on 
the part of a sizeable segment of 
the White population. Only by win­
ning a significant percentage of 
the White population to the cause 
of White Revolution can there be 
any hope that the enemies of our 
Race can be defeated. 

lltlTE UNITY THE KEY TO VICTORY 

Our enemies have al ways sought 
to defeat us by dividing the White 
racial community and turning it 
against itself: man against woman, 
youngster against adult, employer 
against employee, Northerner 
against Southerner. And always they 
have tried to keep the White Na­
tionalist Movement separated from 
the broad masses of racially-aware 
Whites. When this happens, every 
White rebellion, as glorious as it 
may be during the brief moment when 
it flares, is doomed to eventual 
defeat. But when a White revolu-

hundred cards that you order to 
NDF, Suite L290, 444 N. Frederick 
Ave., Gaithersburg, MD 20877. 

tionary cadre which is ideological­
ly cohesive and which possesses a 
sound revolutionary strategy can be 
linked to popular White resentment, 
the possibility for significant and 
far-reaching White victories oc­
curs. This prospect terrifies the 
system, which is why it strives so 
mightily to prevent this from hap­
pening. That it did occur, at least 
temporarily and on a sma 11 seal e, 
in Forsyth County, is a cause for 
the greatest optimism. MMe 

SUBSCRIBE· 

TO THE 
NATIONALIST 

Let us mail The Nationalist di­
Tectly to you each month. Send 
your subscription to: The Nation­
alist, Suite L-290, 444 N. Fred­
erick Avenue, Gaithersburg, MD 
20877. 
Name: Addre_s_s_: __________ _ 

Subscription Rates: USA $12 for 
12 issues; Overseas $15 Interna­
tional Money Order for 12 issues. 
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Raleigh Rally Marks New Dawn for Whi1 
Frca P•ge 1 

case. Si nee Currin is notoriously 
stupid this seemed to be a good 
move. But Dees asked to be appoint­
ed Special Prosecutor to aid Currin 
and the judge granted this strange 
request ifl a trial that can only be 
described as a procedura 1 circus. 
So now Dees was prosecuting the 
Hillers with the full weight of 
government resources behind hi ■. 

To illustrate what this means. 
two of the 111ain witnesses against 
Glenn Hiller were convicts serving 
time in prison. Dees could now 
offer both leniency if they agreed 
to testify against Miller. Please 
show us the criminal that would not 
take such a deal. and say anything 
he had to in order to get such a 
dea 1. One of them. a one armed man. 
testified that Glenn Hiller offered 
to pay him SS0.000 if he would 
steal certain arms from a Marine 
base. Miller testified that he had 
never seen the man before. and that 
he would likely remember him if he. 
had. since he had only one arm. But 
it was to no avail. The jury found 

that the Hillers were running a 
paramilitary organization and the 
judge sentenced both to prison 
terms which are now being appealed. 
The judge also forbade the Hillers 
from having any contact with the 
WPP. former WPP members or other 
racialist organizations. 

This gag order reveals the 
System's real aim in this case 
which is to take Glenn Miller out 
of politics. Why? Because Hiller 
could put anywhere from 300 to 500 
men in camouflage uni forms on the 
streets marching with military pre­
cision. and such a rapidly growing 
racialist political force scared 
the Establishment. So they crushed 
it. 

A NEW DAWN IN CAR<l.lNA 

Hark Twain once said. •The re­
ports of ■y death have been greatly 
exaggerated.• So too with Carolina 
racialism. The second line officers 
of the WPP. Cecil Cox and Gordon 
Gray. picked up the flag of the 
Movement and drove forward. proving 

that they are first rate political 
leaders though cut from a different 
mold than that of Glenn Miller. Cox 
and Gray disbanded the WPP and 
formed the Southern National 
Front ( SNF). 

The SNF produces an excellent 
newspaper called Frontline and 
preaches racial idealism rather 
than nigger-baiting. The SNF is at 
present s ■aller than the White 
Patriot Party was last year because 
the summer soldiers were frightened 
off by the big hammer that the 
System brought down on the WPP. The 
wheat wa~ separated from the chaff 
and the best of the WPP joined the 
SNF which is now growing rapidly. 
The SNF has dropped the camofl age 
uniforms of the WPP for SNF T­
shirts in a statement that is meant 
to discourage those who want to 
play soldier. The SNF is now look­
ing only for those who are serious 
about White political revolution. 
The message is that the bluff and 
the games are over; now it is time 
for the hard work of political 
organizing. And North Carolina, 

White workers and students united in the White Nat­
ionalist struggle. 

Gordon Gray introduces Gary Gallo to the Southern Nat­
ional Front. 
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~e Nationalism in Carolina 
particularly in the small towns, is 
excellent ground for such work. 

THE MARCH 

Marches played a large part in 
the po 1 it i ca 1 strategy of the WPP 
and the same wi 11 be true for the 
SNF. Every year the Raleigh march 
and rally on the Martin Luther King 
holiday weekend acts as a show of 
strength for the White Nationalist 
Movement in North Carolina. Last 
year the WPP put close to 500 
people on the streets for the 
march. 

This year, a week before the 
Raleigh march, Sam Currin announced 
the indictment of Steve Miller and 
four other forme_r WPP members for 
allegedly stealing weapons from a 
Marine base. The timing was no 
doubt planned to disrupt the march. 
In announcing the indictments on 
the CBS News, Dan Rather could not 
contain his glee and declared that 
this finished the racist movement 
in North Caro 1 i na. 

But he was wrong. The Raleigh 

march and rally went off as plan­
ned, and despite the new arrests 
and despite the cold rain that fell 
that day, nearly 100 people showed 
up to march and support the SNF. 
Also remarkable was the number of 
women and children who marched. 
Gone were the precise rows of mili­
tary men marching in step. They 
were replaced by ordinary White 
people with an unbreakable spirit 
and a renewed determination to 
prevail in the struggle against the 
System. The cold rain served to 
stiffen their jaws and heighten 
their sense of sacrifice and accom-

. p 1 i shnlent. 

THE RALLY 

The SNF marched to the Confeder­
ate Memorial in downtown Raleigh 
where speeches were given in front 
of two beautiful,full color banners 
painted for the occasion by artist 
Will W i 11 i ams. The banners repre­
sented the two themes of the march 
which were support of the Afrikaner 
Resistance Movement of South Africa 

Page 7 

A deterained young flag-bearer 
of the Southern Nationa 1 Front. 

Gordon Gray. co-leader of the SNF, praises Robert E. 
Lee's sacrifice. 

A lovely supporter of the Southern National Front. 
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Cecil Cox.co-leader of the SNF. attacks Morris Dees 
and his cronies. 

Dave Holland excites the crowd with 
cu .. ing. Goergia. 

froa 

and tribute to Robert E. Lee. 
Ceci 1 Cox acted as master of 

ceremonies and attacked Sam Currin 
and Morris Dees, derisively point­
ing out Dees' administrative as­
sistant who was naturally amongst 
the spectators. Dees and the System 
are very afraid of the power of 
White Nati ona 1 ism and al ways keep 
close watch. 

Cecil then introduced Dave Hol­
land, the firebrand KKK leader from 
Georgia who helped turn back an 
NAACP demonstration in Cumming the 
previous day. Dave excited the 
crowd with his rendition of events 
in Forsyth County, Georgia. 

Gordon Gray then spoke on the 
march's two themes. He praised the 
efforts of Eugene Terre Blanche, 
the leader of the Afrikaner Resist­
ance Movement which embarassed the 
governing National Party of South 
Africa by seizing and holding the 
stage of its last party congress 
with 3000 activist·s. The National 
Party is a plutocratic party in the 
mold of our Republican and Demo­
cratic parties and is gradually 
selling out the White Race in South 
Africa. Gordon also paid tribute to 
Robert E. Lee who was offered the 
top post in the Union Army by Abra­
ham Li nco_l n, but rejected it to 
fight with his own people. 

Bill Harvey, an SNF leader from 
South Carolina, spoke on what the 
System has done to family 1 ife in 

this country, and he decried the 
government's pointless and callous 
sacrifice of our young in Vietnam. 

The final speech was given by 
Gary Gallo of the National Demo­
cratic Front. He roused the crowd 
against the White ruling class that 
has betrayed its own people for 
profit. He further urged a 11 White 
Nationalist activists to become 
Politcal Soldiers - men of honor 
and courage who w i 11 command the 
respect of the people through their 
action and sacrifice. rather than 
through words. 

After the speeches the marchers 
fell into line and headed back to 
the assembly point chanting •white 
Power•, and •we're White, We're 
Right. We won't give up the Fight.• 
At the end Cecil thanked one and 
all for showing despite the adver­
sity. A collection was taken by the 
chaplain Wayne Honeycutt and loads 
of SNF T-Shirts were sold. 

We can report that White Nation­
alism is alive and well in North 
Carolina. And it looks like a ban­
ner year for the Movement all 
round. 6G 

The Southern National Front on the 111arch in Raleigh. North Carolina. 
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Personal Note on the Media 
froaP~l 

TH[ LIE JS IN TH£ EDIT 

At the age of 29 I owned six 
legal clinics employing eight at­
torneys, eight secretaries and two 
paralegals. We advertised on tele­
vision to the tune of $3000 per 
week and so we were the target of 
considerable media attention. At 
one point I gave a 45 minute inter­
view to a TV reporter who was him­
self a lawyer. He obviously did not 
like the legal clinic concept and 
felt that I was betraying my fellow 
attorneys by undercutting their 
outrageous prices for routine legal 
services. Nevertheless, I felt that 
the interview went very well as I 
handled each hostile question 
adeptly. This is because I and my 
brother had spent four hours the 
previous day anticipating likely 
questions and practicing answers on 
videotape. As the reporter left my 
office his Black cameraman, who 
apparently did not like the twit, 
winked at me and said "Good job." 

But when I saw the piece on the 
news that evening my 45 minute 
interview had been edited to 11 
seconds in a way that flabbergasted 
me. The 11 seconds was spliced in 
such a way that they had me answer-· 
ing a question in direct contradic­
tion to the way I had actually 
answered during the interview. The 
reporter used an answer to another 

question and spliced it onto the 
first part of my answer to distort 
my response so it would fit with 
the theme of his piece. Moreover, 
the splice was not clear to the 
audience because my head was rough­
ly in the same position on both 
questions. This was sleazy and 
dishonest, and it was standard 
journalism. 

Even Fred Friendly, the Jewish 
former head of CBS News, complained 
that this same thing was once done 
to him by a Chicago TV news report­
er after his retirement. Everyone 
who I have talked to who has had 
personal experience with the media 
complains or at least comments on 
its distortions. For the American 
press truth is not the goal, and in 
fact, truth is often seen as an 
obstacle to getting a "good story", 
that is a story that is both excit­
ing and ideologically acceptable to 
the powers that be. 

TH[ TRUTH Will PREVAIL 
In a way, this is a good thing 

for us. For example, the hundreds 
of people who attended the Easton 
demonstration now know that the 
media lie, and that is good. The 
press seeks to protect the System 
that has enriched it with a body­
guard of lies. But each lie further 
undermines the already waning sup­
port of the masses for the Estab-
1 i shment. If we stick to the truth, 
it is we who will one day garner 

·the respect and the support of the 
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people, and that will mean the end 
for the Sys tern. 

You, the reader, can help us fn 
this by correcting us when we print 
inaccurate information. Normally, 
we must rely on press accounts of 
events as we do not yet have our 
own news service. So if you have 
personal experience or knowledge of 
a subject that we have misrepre­
sented, please bring this to our 

. attentio~ We misrepresent nothing 
intentionally, but we need the 
reader's help to correct errors. GG 

DISTRIBUTE THE NATIONALIST 

One of the 110st i ■portant 
things that you can do to 
support the White Nation­
alist cause is to sell or 
distribute copies of The 
Nationalist. You can pur­
chase current issues at 
the following rates: 

2 copies 
5 copies 
10 copies 
20 copies 
50 copies 
100 copies 

$1.00 
$2.25 
$4.00 
$7.00 

$15.00 
$25.00 

Make check payable to The 
Nationalist and specify 
which current issue you 
are ordering. 

NEW AMERICA -The Radical Voice of American Nationalism 

hmffl•rlfH 2.00 

FORCING 

A NEW 

DESTINY 

____ T_h•-Off+•-•I_Of ___ _ 

THE NATIONAL DEMOCRATIC FRONT 

This premier issue of New A■erica marks the beginning of a radical­
ly new type of nationalist publication. Its aim is to provide an 
ideological arsenal against the distortions and misconceptions spread 
by the media and the government. It presents a new world-view based on 
the realities of race, and provides alternatives to the materialism of 
both capitalism and communism. The reader is given an in-depth and 
straightforward picture of what nationalism means to Americans. Issues 
which affect our nation, our people, and our political outlook, are 
explained with working answers. 

This first edition includes: 
- On Nationalis11 Its Essence, a definition of the forces which make a 
people great. 
- Lincoln and the Idea of Race, the racial thoughts of one of Ameri -
ca's foremost statesmen. 
- The Conservative Threat, examines the real relation·ship between 
nationalism and the "right-wing". 
- Lessons From Sparta, draws important concl us i ans from the life of 
the ancient Greeks. 

To order your copy of New A■eri ca send $2.00 to: 
National Democratic Front, Suite L-2go, 444 N. Frederick Avenue 
Gaithersburg, Maryland 20877, USA. 
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LETTERS 
Dear Mr. Gallo: 

hope you will consider my 
suggestions and think about my 
observations. I am glad to see 
another "White Rights" group on the 
scene. Our brainwashed and ex­
ploited race needs all the help it 
can get to save it before it is too 
late. David Duke and the NAAWP is 
trying to distance itself from 
groups that may carry a violence 
label rightly or wrongly pinned on 
them by the media. Whatever one 
thinks about David Duke, he is out 
there getting the message across 

• (all things considered). 
As you have so aptly said in 

your newspaper the races are dif­
ferent. Al so, there are differing 
ethnic groups within each rac~ So, 
it al so follows that different 
nations made up of these separate 
groups should have governments 
structured to their needs. It has 
often been stated that America is 
great because it is a melting pot 
of European peoples. This may be a 
strength but it also makes it hard 
for us to cooperate with one anoth­
er and not be distrustful of one 
another. So I think the checks and 
balances system of government suits 
the ethnic mix we have in America. 
I grew up in New York City where we 

The Nationa 1 i st welcomes 
manuscripts of articles 
for possible publication, 
as well as Letters to the 
Editor. No pay■ ent is 
made for articles pub­
lished and they become 

f j ~~~!~~ g;ie 0
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print articles from The 
Nationalist without the 
Editor's permission. 

Gary Gallo, Editor 
Matt Malone, Asst. Editor 
Robert Landt, Graphics 

learned to distrust Mies, Wops, 
Pollocks and all Roman Catholics. 
White groups in America must stress 
White unity or their won't be 
Whites of any kind left someday. 

Right or wrong most of this 
country was settled with the idea 
of "Making it big" and that Horatio 
Alger attitude is too much a part 
of our mental make-up to put aside. 
So room must be left in a revital­
ized America for that dream. It is 
powerful and has led to great 
achievements; also great suffering. 
With the proper regulation, I be-
1 i eve, the suffering can be a 11 ev­
i a ted and our society can still 
reap the benefits. 

Another part of the dream, and 
one which has taken really taken a 
beating, is the idea that my chil­
dren will have it better than I d~ 
The idea of no inheritance will not 
go over in America. The family farm 
passed down through the generations 
is the backbone and the guts of our 
agricultural system. The family 
business is also important in Amer­
; ca. I am qui ck to agree that rob­
ber baron family wealth achieved 
through underhanded practices 
should be confiscated and the Rock­
efel lars, Melons, Bronskys and the 
like should be sent packing. 

I think your ideas for solutions 
to White problems may be successful 
in Europe, but will have tough 
sledding in the United States. Our 
"Right Wing" has a great love of 
our Constitution, Declaration of 
Independence, and American mythos 
as I do. The trouble is our found­
ing fathers never envisioned poli­
tical parties, multinational cor­
porations, alien-controlled media, 
and took it for granted that when 
they were speaking of man it would 
al ways be understood to be White. 
These problems can all be solved by 
Constitutional amendments. This 
will take place during or after the 
next great depression. People will 
take power to rid the U.S. of its 
social diseases and then after 
educating the White populace, set 
the nation back on its true course. 

While I do not agree with your 
solutions to America's problems, I 
think your little newspaper is 
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first~rate and very informative. 
Please try to keep it scholarly and 
factual. Please restrain, and I 
must stress this, from sounding 
what liberals call prejudiced and 
bigoted; although liberals are just 
that - prejudiced and bigoted. It 
is precisely these misguided, 
brainwashed fools (and I was one) 
that we must win ove~ 

Let me make a suggestion about 
your calling cards. I really like 
your logo. I distribute many cal-
1 i ng cards for Duke's National 
Association for the Advancement of 
White People and one of my favorite 
spots is over the instruction pan­
els in phone booths. The NAAWP's is 
just the right size and thickness 
to snap right over Ma Be 11 's mes­
sage. Also the name and address 
appear together on the side I dis­
play. You might consider making 
your writing smaller on the reverse 
side and incuding the name and 
address of the organization. 

Learn from the mistakes of 
others. There wi 11 be U.S. govern­
ment agents that will infiltrate 
your organization and try to incite 
you to acts of violence ... but 
violence here in America wi 11 k i 11 
your movement - avoid it. All you 
have to do is keep your powder 
dry. When the economic col lapse 
comes you will have all the vio­
lence you can imagine, defending 
yourself and your race. It may come 
tomorrow, next month, or next year 
but it is coming soon. Be ready, 
things will change. 

Very sincerely yours, 
George Streicher 
Seattle, Washington 

Editor- You are a conservative who 
happens to be a racialist, that is 
very different from being national­
ist as we are. Modern conservatism 
is, along with modern liberalism, 
an offshoot of the 18th century 
philosophy of individualism called 
classical liberal is■. The only dif­
ference between the two is that 
liberals feel guilty about embrac­
ing the barren doctrine of self­
interest and so seek to make so11e 
mi nor atonements. While conserva­
tives will only give up some of 
their power or wealth in order to 
forestall revolution. The leaders 
of the first A11erican revolution 
were elitist individualists who had 
very little idea of what they want­
ed to do once they won the revolu-
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tion other than to aaintain their 
power (they called it freedo11) over 
the society. As is usually the 
case. they made better revolution­
aries than they did political lead­
ers and the first political concoc­
tion they ca■e up with (the Ar­
ticles of Confederation) was so 
absurd that they later illegally 
seized the opportunity to overthrow 
it (as revolutionaries are wont to 

_do) and substituted in its place 
the Constitution which was only 
slightly less ridiculous and which 
led to the horrific bloodletting of 
the Civil War a mere 70 years after 
it was signed. I a■ i ■pressed as 
little with the philosophy of these 
people as with their political 
wisdom. 

If you believe in the Constitu­
tion and the individualist and­
elitist philosophy that it profes­
ses then I suggest you join the 
Syste■ and fight from within. but 
pl ease do not join us. Right now 
the NF in Britain is engaged in the 
third, and hopefully last. phase of 
an internal struggle between revo­
lutionaries and reactionaries (also 
called Racialist Tories). In the 
first phase. the revolutionary wing 

of the Party achieved the ouster of 
John Tyndall, in the second th~ 
ouster of Hartin Webster, and in 
the third it will rid itself of the 
last vestiges of conservatis■ or it 
will die. This was inevitable for 
the NF because the Party was 
launched by conservatives. The NDF 
on the other hand has been created 
by revolutionary nationalists. and 
we will do everything we can to 
prevent conservatives fro■ infil­
trating into the leadership of our 
Movement. Conservatism is based on 
self-seeking and nationalism is 
based on self-sacrifice - there can 
be no healthy synthesis of the two 
if our new order is to become great 
and remain so. We are not fighting 
this revolution so that we end up 
back at the same place two hundred 
years hence. We will eradicate the 
worship of the individual just as 
surely. and as completely. as Cath­
olicis■ destroyed the worship of 
Odin and Isla■ eliminated the wor­
ship of Zoaster. 

In regard to your secondary 
points. I have Duke's business card 
and though I do not like its mes­
sage. your point about the address 
is well taken. Duke has achieved 
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notable success in getting on TV 
and radio but has been unable to 
capitalize on that ability. We too 
will ~et on TV and radio but it 
wi 11 be done in a different fash­
ion. We will not go to the media 
before we are a force to be reck­
oned with, otherwise we would look 
pitiful and ridiculous. Until then 
we will speak through our own or­
gans, one of which will be a public 
access cable TV show with a round 
robin format such as that of 
Agronsky & Co. or The McLaughlin 
Report. If our financial resources 
continue to i ■prove as they have 
been we should be able to air such 
a ■onthly show beginning so■eti ■e 
in 1987. 

Your objection to the confisca­
tion of a decedent's estate has 
been ■ade by ■any others, and we 
■ay have to reconsider this point 
in the Program. 

Dear Kinsmen, 

received the literature you 
sent on Oct. 28th and I thank you. 

Perhaps our ranks are not ex-

ESSEN'TIAL READING FOR THE NA TIONALlST: 

·THE RESTORATION OF PROPERTY 
by Hillaire Belloc, 78pp., $8.00. 
This is a crucial work on the 
alternative to capitalism and 
communism by one of the founders 
of the Distributist Movement. 

YESTERDAY & TCM>RROW 
Edited by Rising Press, 96pp., 
$8.00 
An excellent compilation of some 
of the best Nationalist writings 
of the twentieth century. 

h ) POLITICAL 
t e\ SOLDIER 

\ DEREK :LLANO 

j, 
_,....,._,,' '1 

,~, I 

'--~ 
I ' 

'( 
"'~r , ' :~:,: :lj 

;, I ' I 
"ll. ..,_tr;-<. 

-,(_, 

a statement 

THE POLITICAL SOLDIER 
BY Derek Holland, 16pp., $3.00. 
This inspirational pamphlet ex­
plains the Political Soldier 
concept and why the Nationalist 
Movement needs such men. 

Hake all checks payable to: The Nationalist. Suite L-290, 444 N. Frederick 
Ave., Gaithersburg. HD 20877. 
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panding as quickly as we wish, but 
the caliber of people entering the 
White survival movement is encour­
aging. Your publications have a 
polish and professionalism that has 
been missing in so many previous 
endeavors. The presentation of con­
structive alternatives to the pre­
sent corrupt system is also a wel­
come change from the reactionary 
past. 

'n behalf of myself and the 
other Brueder Schwei gen, thank you 
for the moral support. Much of the 
whole story of the Brueder Schweig­
en must necessarily remain untol·d, 
and thus subject to the smears and 
lies of ZOG. for the time being I 
just hope that all loyal kinsmen 
will take my word that when the 
roll call of heros of our Race is 
called, one Robert Jay Mathews will 
be among the first called. One day 
when security is no longer a deter­
rent, the full and true story of 
this incredible man will be told. 

Meanwhi 1 e, I remain yours for 
the survival of our people and a 
future for our White children, 

David Lane 
Marion, Illinois 

Editor- We are all striving hard to 
bring about our victory as soon as 
possible. We anxiously await the 
day when we can set our captured 
soldiers free. 

As you have noticed our writing 
is a bit •upscale• because we are 
trying to attract bright youngsters 
into our Movement and trying to 
provide them with an ideology that 
will sustain them in the tough 
ti ■es ahead. Once we have bui 1t a 
cadre of extraordinary officers, 
the masses will follow. Our Race 
always responds to good leadership, 
and it is that which we have lacked 
in the past. Robert Mathews was the 
beginning of a new wave of leaders 
and his sacrifice has inspired us 
all. We intend to ■ake our revolu­
tion through the e 1 ectora 1 process 
in the manner of the German, Ital­
ian, and Romanian nationalist move­
ments, but by no means do we criti­
cize the Brueder Schwei gen for 
choosing another way. We understand 
that some can be patient no longer 
and that they must follow their 
hearts. This is as it should be, 
for who knows which method sha 11 
work in the end. 
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DO WE REALLY NEED 

A GREAT DEPRESSION? 
MANY RACIALISTS say that our Movement will only succeed if 
there is another Great Depression, or some similar catas­
trophe. They say that Americans must suffer greatly before 
they will reject the System and support White Revolution. We 
do not believe that. 

HOW MUCH did our revolutionary forefathers suffer before 
they rose up against the British? Most of the leaders of the 
American Revolution were well to do plantation owners and 
middle class lawyers. They suffered little. The French Revo­
lution was a middle class uprising led mostly by lawyers. 
How much did these lawyers suffer at the hands of the Bour­
bon kings? Very little. In fact, economic hardship is only 
one factor in the causation of revolutions, and a much 
overrated factor at that. 

THE AMERICAN people will revolt when they realize that their 
leaders have betrayed them and are out to exploit their 
positions to plunder the country. Once the poeple understand 
that the political System is inherently corrupt and not 
dedicated to the interests of the Nation, they will look for 
an a l tern at i v e. Ou r job i s to tel 1 them the truth and to 
organize them for revolution when they begin to see the 
light. Our enemies are masters of deception and they control 
most of the means of communication, so our mission is not an 
easy one. But we must have a national revolutionary organi­
zation in being and operating, so that when the people do 
turn, they wil 1 turn to us and not to the Communists and not 
to political or religious charlatans. 

ONE NEVER knows what the future ho 1 ds, so we must be pre­
pared for any eventuality. There could be a revolution 5 
years from now or one 50 years from now. We should remember 
that in 1916 Lenin told his tiny band of Bolsheviks in 
Switzerland that "We must recognize that we will not see a 
revolution in Russia in our lifetimes." Yet, a year later 
the Bolsheviks took power in Russia. Even a professional 
revolutionary cannot predict when his time will come. But 
when it does come he had better be ready for it because most 
do not get a second chance. The NDF wi 11 be ready when its 
time arrives. 

♦ 
For ■ore infor■ation write or call: National De■ocratic 

Front, Suite L290, 444 N. Frederick Ave., Gaithersburg, 
Maryland 20877; (301)° 670-0159. 


